
 

 

February 1st, 2023 
 
Chair Jama, Vice Chair Anderson and members of the committee,  
 
I live in Garden Park Apartments in southeast Portland and support SB599 
as it addresses two local problems. One, the difficulty to find child care as 
we sort of start normalcy with schools open and parents retuning to work 
but not finding local child care. Two, allowing people to remain in their 
apartments while providing a service to their neighborhood. These day 
cares will be subject to local and state laws, of course. Noise should not be 
a problem as children were home when schools and libraries were closed 
and it was not a problem then.  
 
I hope you and your committee support SB 599 as I do.  
 
Nadyne Rosin 
Portland, OR 


